
639 Edgewater Dr. • Dunedin, FL 34698
Phone: (727) 733-4125

www.COGSDunedin.com

Each Friday our Weekly News is emailed to everyone 
on our Constant Contact list. If you would like to be 
added to the list you may do so on our website.

January 6, 2019Weekly News

A sign-up sheet for nametags is located in the back 
of the church. Please print clearly!

Sunday, January 6  
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 9:10 a.m.	 Seek & Share – Lounge
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – Church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Nursery, Sunday School
	 11:45 a.m.	 Women of the Bible – Patio Room
	 11:45 a.m.	 Deep Waters – Lounge
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – kitchen
Monday, January 7
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
Tuesday, January 8
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga – Patio Room
	 11:15 a.m.	 Chair Yoga – Patio Room
	 noon	 Rotary Meeting – Kirk Hall
	 2:00 p.m.	 Hebrew Class – Classroom D
	 6:00 p.m.	 Buildings & Grounds – Classroom B
	 6:00 p.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
Wednesday, January 9
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 8:30 a.m.	 Pack-A-Sack – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 11:00 a.m.	 Fellowship – Kirk Hall
	 11:50 a.m.	 Little Group – Lounge
	 5:00 p.m.	 Handbell Rehearsal – church
	 6:15 p.m.	 Warden’s Meeting – Rector’s Study
	 6:30 p.m.	 Youth Group – Kirk Hall
	 6:30 p.m.	 Women’s AA – Patio Room & Nursery
Thursday, January 10
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room	
	 10:00 a.m.	 Gentle Yoga – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Staff Meeting – Rector’s Study
	 12:15 p.m.	 CardiYoga Class – Kirk Hall
	 3:00 p.m.	 Choir Rehearsal – Church
	 6:00 p.m.	 A Positive Life – Classroom B

Friday, January 11
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 9:45 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 11:00 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 7:00 p.m.	 HOW Group – Kirk Hall
Saturday, January 12
	 9:00 a.m.	 Altar Guild – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Quilter’s – Classroom A
	 11:00 a.m.	 Yoga with Sabina – Patio Room
	 5:00 p.m.	 Celtic Kirk Service – church
Sunday, January 13  
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – Church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Nursery, Sunday School
	 11:30 a.m.	 Furniture Thrift Shop Annual Meeting – 	
		  Patio Room
	 12:30 p.m.	 Drum Circle – Weaver Park
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – kitchen

Deep Waters next class 
   • Today, at 11:45 AM 
   • Lounge [downstairs]

Drum Circle 
at Weaver Park

Sun. • Jan. 13 • 12:30 PM

2019 Contribution
 Envelopes 
are available today in Kirk Hall. 
If you would like envelopes, 
and can’t find yours... PLEASE 
call the church office [727-733-
4125] or e-mail Jan [goodnews@
churchgoodshepherd.org]

Would you like to place flowers on the 
altar in memory of someone you love or 
give thanks for a special event? Cost for 
each vase of flowers is $25. The  sign-up 
sheet for 2019 is on a clipboard in the 
back of the church.



—A Very SPECIAL Announcement—
The Church of the Good Shepherd 

has a new website!

Find us at…

www.COGSDunedin.com
Come As You Are … All Are Welcome!

 Paver Project  
You can leave your Legacy at Church of the Good 
Shepherd by purchasing a commemorative paver, which 
will be engravable.  Forms available on our website.
We have three sizes of pavers…
	 4" x 8"	 cost per paver	 $100
	 8" x 8"	 cost per paver	 $150
	 8" x 13"	 cost per paver	 $250

Would you like to become a member or  
associate member of 
the Church of the Good Shepherd?  
Please contact the office
• 727-733-4125 • goodnews@churchgoodshepherd.org

New Member Colloquium: 
Thurs. • Jan. 31, 2019 • Patio Room 
New Member Welcome: 
Sunday • February 3, 2019

Interested in Serving  
as an Elected Leader?

Along with the clergy, the Vestry has the privilege and 
responsibility of serving the congregation. Convention 
delegates and alternate delegate attend the October 
convention to represent this congregation. The Endowment 
Board sets the policy for and manages the Fund.

Requirements and Expectations
The basic requirements for all positions are: you must 
be a member of the church; at least 18 years old; a 
giver of record; and committed to the life of the parish. 
If you qualify, and are willing to commit, please get a 
questionnaire, fill it in and return it to the office no later 
than January 20, 2019.

Vestry
Members are expected to commit to faithfully attend 
each Vestry meeting; the Vestry retreats; and be active 
in attending and supporting parish functions. Three spots 
are available in 2019. 

Convention Delegates
Three delegates and one alternate attend planning 
meetings and the two day convention in October.

Endowment Board
Members need basic familiarity with financial matters 
and a commitment to attend Board meetings, and take 
part in facilitating the Board’s programs and projects. 
One spot is available in 2019.

Candidate Questionnaires
To ensure the members of the congregation have what 
they need to make an informed decision, there will be no 
nominations from the floor at the annual meeting. Only 
candidates who complete the relevant questionnaire will 
appear on the ballot. Questionnaires are available on 
our website: cogsdunedin.com/elections as well as in 
back of the church. Voting will take place at the annual 
meeting on February 10, 2019.

United Faiths 
Walk of Peace
Tshirts supporting the 2019 
United Faiths Walk of Peace 
are for sale for $15 (LESS 
than last year!) Proceeds cover 
costs of the walk (such as 
sheriff deputies). Look for 
a table in the breezeway, or 
contact Becky by email. 
    The Walk will take place on Sunday, Jan. 27, beginning at 2 PM.

Attention Please!
If you are a ministry leader please take time ASAP to 
prepare and submit a summary of your groups 2018 
accomplishments. Turn this information in to the office 
so our 2018 Annual Report will reflect all the events and 
ministry that occurred. You can find past Annual Reports 
on our website, or contact the office to have one e-mailed 
to you as a reference. 
Update… Information has been received from the Card 
Ministry and Handbell Choir. Thank you for taking time 
to complete your reports so quickly!

Annual Meeting
Sunday,  Feb. 10, 2019

Lunch served at 11:30 AM
Meeting begins at Noon 

Kirk Hall



Dunedin 
2019

UNITED FAITHS WALK OF PEACE

Sunday, January 27 @ 2PM
We Meet at the Taoist Tai Chi Center

280 Locklie Street, Dunedin,
then walk together for about 2.5 miles

through the heart of the city.

Leaders representing faith communities from
around the globe will share reflections on peace.

We thank the City of Dunedin 
for partnering with us in this event,

which is open to everyone.

Details on the route and sponsors may be found at
www.UnitedFaithsWalkofPeace.org

Furniture Thrift Shop (FTS) 
Annual Meeting

ALL ARE WELCOME … The FTS Annual meeting will 
be at noon, Sunday, January 13, 2019, in Kirk Hall.  
Come and hear about all the things going on at the store.

Meals of Hope Events 
… Mark your calendars  

Cabaret: Saturday, January 26th 
6:30 p.m. Reception • Show starts at 7:00 p.m. at 
Holy Trinity, 3200 North McMullen Booth. 
See twelve acts from the Deanery, 50/50 
and gift baskets.  Tickets are $20 in the 
Breezeway or at the door and will help 
pay for the food packing event.

Antique Car Rally: Sunday, February 17th
noon to 5:00 p.m. at 
Quaker Steak & Lube, 10400 49th St. N., Clearwater. 
Come for lunch and see all the old cars. The restaurant 
will donate 15% of their sales during that time.

Hunger Awareness Forum: Tuesday, February 26th
7:00 p.m. at St. Alfred’s Episcopal Church
1601 Curlew Rd., Palm Harbor 
A panel of experts will discuss the nutritional challenges 
facing Pinellas County.

Food Packing Event:  Saturday, March 16th 
8:30 a.m. to noon at RCS Food Warehouse
700 Druid Road, Clearwater. Sign-up sheets will be 
available in the Breezeway in late February and early 
March.

See Dave Dube with any questions.

Today all of the loose offering in the collection plate 
will be added to the Rector’s Discretionary Fund. 
This fund is available to help those in our community 
or parish that need financial assistance with utility 
bills. Good Shepherd receives calls every day from 
families who need help and we are out of funds to 
offer assistance.
	 Your donations are gratefully accepted any time. 
Please indicate  Rector’s Fund on your 
contribution envelope and the amount 
will be added to your charitable giving 
statement. Thank you for your support 
of this ministry. 

RenewalWorks is coming! RenewalWorks is coming!
What's a RenewalWorks? When will it be here? 
Visit our website - cogsdunedin.com/renewalworks - for 
more info.



Serving Us NEXT  SUNDAY, January 13, 2019
		  8:00 AM	 10:00 AM
Chalicist	 Wendy Anderson	 Dan Smith
			   Debra Mackay
Acolyte	 	 Carol Beauchamp	
Lectors	 Laurel Banta	 Isabelle Schueler
			   Nels Auger
Prayers	 Wendy Anderson	 Ryan Stollenmaier
Prayer Team	 Maureen Belote
			   Cyndy Fahnestock
Greeters	 Eileen Golema	 Steve Maisel
			   Caroline Maisel
Ushers	 Dick Smedley	 Alan Mackay
			   Jay Ozbun
Welcome Table: Joe and Betty Lombardo
Building & Grounds: Jerry Ozbun
Coffee Hosts: Frank and Sandy Kneen

Celtic Kirk Service 
Saturdays at 5:00 PM

Come as you are. All are welcome.

Prayers are requested for: 
Allen & Amy L.
Austin
Barbara D.
Bill G.
Bill & Diana
Breanna B. & family
Brenda C.
Brian K.
Brian R.
Brian S.
Bruce G.
Bruce M.
Cam B.
Carmella A.
Channa & Joe
Christopher J.
the Cox family
Dana & family
Dave P.
David B. & family

David M.
David P.
David Q.
Debbie
Diana
Donna
Dylan L.
Elaine
Elinor
Ernest
Evelyn K.
Gary & Tam
Georgia & Keith S.
Gillian V.
Glen P.
Grandma Furay
Jason
Jason C.
Jason R.
Jen & Tom

Jenny L.
Jill
Jim H.
Judy S.
Judi S.
Kari
Kari D.
Karin G.
Kelly Ray M.
Kim M.
Krista & Ava
Laura S.
Laurie C.
Len & Sue
Len & Sue G.
Leslie & Kathleen
Linda R.
Lori
Lou W.
Lynn D.

Madalyn K.
Margaret D.
Margaret K.
Marilyn Stiles
Marilynn
Marilynn L.
Mary A.
Mary Wallis S.
Mike G.
Ozzie
Paige B.
Pam & Jim
Pam J.
Patty R.
Paul
Paul M.
Peta A.
Phil & Shelby
Rachel
Ralph M.

Rich
Rich D.
Rob & Judy M.
Roy & Susan
Roy O.
Shirley W.
Stacy S.
Studwell famiily
Ted H.
Teddi & Bill
Terrance
Tom
the Weeks family
Wes
• Tsunami victims in 
Indonesia

Names will remain on this list for one month. If you would like the prayers to continue, please re-list the name in 
the white Prayers of the People book. The book is at the entrance of the nave, on the left side as you enter.

We Have New Water Stations! 
After extensive research, we chose a system that dispenses 
filtered Dunedin tap water. There are 4 stations: one on 
each floor of the education building, one in Kirk Hall and, 
by popular request, there is one in the south narthex of 
the church.

Seek & Share: TODAY
January 6 at 9:10 AM

Celebrations
Birthday:
	 Jan. 7	 Richard Harvey
	 Jan. 8	 Vic Howarth
	 Jan. 10	 Debra Mackay
	 Jan. 11	 Indra Eldridge
	 	 Jim Groff
	 Jan. 13	 Renee Furay
	 Jan. 15	 Nancy Downs
		  Stu Stiles
	 Jan. 18	 Tony Conte
		  Miguel Solari
	 Jan. 21	 Larry Wilbur
	 Jan. 23	 Laurie Toohey
	 Jan. 24	 Gene Belote
		  Jay Ozbun
	 Jan. 25	 CeCe Hopwood
	 Jan. 28	 Nancy Hill
	 Jan. 29	 John Lowe
		  Sheila Scott
	 Jan. 31	 Janet Ozbun
		  Betty Davis
		  Cindy Matson
Anniversary:
	 Jan. 10	 Marc and Mary Ann Wigmore
	 Jan. 24	 Dan and Lisa Little
	 Jan. 26	 Bob and Dorothy Bellavance
	 Jan. 29	 John and Connie Rieben


